## February 27, 2024

The Honorable Charles Schumer Majority Leader United States Senate S-221, The Capitol Washington, DC 20510 The Honorable Mitch McConnell Minority Leader United States Senate S-230, The Capitol Washington, DC 20510

Dear Majority Leader Schumer and Minority Leader McConnell:

We write to you today as leaders from across the conservative movement, and on behalf of memberships focused on the American governing principles of liberty, life, family, and prosperity. We believe the U.S. Senate has an opportunity to support and advance each of these principles by quickly approving H.R. 7024, the *Tax Relief for American Families and Workers Act*, which was approved by the U.S. House with overwhelming bipartisan support. This legislation, if enacted, would provide common-sense tax relief to families who need it most, while also encouraging economic growth by incentivizing investment and job creation in the private sector.

Perhaps most important, H.R. 7024 is pro-child and pro-parent. It is universally understood that growing costs fueled by out-of-control inflation have strained family budgets, especially for younger, larger families. The current Child Tax Credit (CTC) weakens over time as a result of inflation, and as families grow in size. H.R. 7024 addresses each of these problems by tacking the CTC to inflation and eliminating the penalty for having more than one child. As conservatives, we believe that every child is a gift from the Creator, and that the family forms the backbone of a flourishing society. These two reforms stand on those foundational beliefs.

The bill before you is also decidedly pro-life. Many of us work every day alongside expectant mothers who desire to birth and parent their child. So often, the one thing needed to take that step of courage is a glimmer of hope that there is a way to provide for that child. One of the most financially challenging times in a family's development is pregnancy and the first few months of a baby's life. This period often involves necessary income loss from a budget that is already stretched. The CTC provisions in question provide a common-sense way to provide targeted pro-life tax relief to point of greatest need.

Finally, H.R. 7024 will encourage workforce participation and support a family's climb up the economic ladder. By preserving the structure of the Trump-era tax cuts rather than changes advanced by the American Rescue Plan, the CTC will both support working families at their place of greatest need and encourage those same families to be robust participants in the workforce.

This is what conservative legislating should look like. While the House-passed language does not reflect the entirety of any single stakeholder's policy preferences, its totality enhances liberty, embraces the inherent value of every life and every child, strengthens the family unit, and

promotes economic flourishing. We urge the U.S. Senate to come together and take this important step forward.

Sincerely,

**Penny Nance** 

CEO and President, Concerned Women for America LAC

**Newt Gingrich** 

Former Speaker of the U.S. House of Representatives

Mike Huckabee

Former Governor of Arkansas

Hon. Michele Bachmann Dean, Regent University

**Rick Santorum** 

Former U.S. Senator

Robert P. George, JD, DPhil, DCL, DLitt McCormick Professor of Jurisprudence, Princeton University

**Eric Metaxas** 

Host, The Eric Metaxas Show and Socrates in the City

J.C. Watts

Former Republican Conference Chair, U.S. House of Representatives

Terry Schilling

President, American Principles Project

Jon Schweppe

Policy Director, American Principles Project

F. Brent Leatherwood

President, Ethics & Religious Liberty Commission of the Southern Baptist Convention

Gary L. Bauer

President, American Values

Joel Grewe

Executive Director, HSLDA Action

Patrick T. Brown Fellow, Ethics and Public Policy Center

Michael Hernon The Messy Family Project

Mark Rodgers
Principal, The Clapham Group

R. R. Reno Editor, First Things

Dave Donaldson
Co-founder and CEO, CityServe International

Tony Lowden
Jabez Ministries

Chris Bullivant Senior Fellow, Social Capital Campaign

Yuval Levin American Enterprise Institute

Ramesh Ponnuru American Enterprise Institute

Carlos Campo, Ph.D.
President, Ashland University and Theological Seminary

Nadine Maenza Senior Advisor, Patriot Voices

Carlos Duran National Hispanic Pastors Alliance

Abby McCloskey Founder, McCloskey Policy LLC

Samuel Rodriguez National Hispanic Christian Leadership Conference